
                                                  REGULAR MEETING MINUTES  
MAYODAN TOWN COUNCIL  

June 8, 2020 
6:00 p.m.    

101 N. 10th Ave 
 

MAYOR AND COUNCIL PRESENT: 
Mayor James “Bud” Cardwell,  
Darrell Allred  
Doug Cardwell  
Chad Wall 
Melanie Barnes 
 
Absent: 
David Holland 
 
STAFF PRESENT:   
Town Attorney Eugene Russell 
Town Manager Lessa Hopper 
Town Clerk Sarah Hopper 
 
ITEM 
The Mayodan Town Council met at 6:00pm on June 8, 2020, at 101 N 10th Ave, and with a quorum 
present Mayor Cardwell called the meeting to order.  
 
PUBLIC HEARINGS: 
A. Town Manager Lessa Hopper reported that Hampton’s Taxi, owned by Annette and Michael Lilly, 
applied for the taxi franchise for 2020-2021. They have operated the taxi service and been awarded the 
franchise for many years. She stated that all paperwork was in order and there have been no complaints 
lodged regarding the taxi service. 
Mayor Bud Cardwell opened the public hearing to hear public comment regarding the 2020-2021 Taxi 
Franchise at 6:04 p.m.  
No questions or comments from the public.  
Mayor Cardwell declared the public hearing closed at 6:05 p.m.  
Motion: by Councilman Allred, seconded by Councilman Wall to approve the 2020-2021 Taxi Franchise 
for Hampton’s Taxi Service. 
Ayes: Councilmen Wall, Allred, Cardwell, and Councilwoman Barnes.  
Nays: None. 
Motion carried unanimously. 
 
B. Mayor Bud Cardwell opened the public hearing to hear public comment on 2020-2021 proposed 
budget at 6:06 p.m. 
Manager Melessa Hopper expresses the budget has been submitted for review and consideration, all 
funds within the budget are balanced and all revenues and expenditures are identified. Total budget is 
$5,608,043. The budget is based on a tax rate of .63 cents per $100 of valuation, with no increase in the 
rate over last year and does not include a water/sewer rate increase or increase in fees at this time. 
Mayor Cardwell declared the public hearing closed at 6:15 p.m. 
 



Motion: by Councilman Cardwell, seconded by Councilwoman Barnes to approve the Budget Ordinance 
2020-2021. 
Ayes: Council members Allred, Cardwell, Holland, Wall and Barnes 
Nays: None. 
Motion carried unanimously.  

         
Motion: by Councilman Wall, seconded by Councilman Allred to approve $0.63 per $100 valuation tax 
rate for the 2020-2021 budget. 
Ayes: Council members Allred, Barnes, Cardwell, Holland, and Wall. 
Nays: None. 
Motion carried unanimously.  
** A copy of Budget Ordinance 2020-2021 is hereby by reference made a part of these minutes and is 
on file in the Town Clerk’s office for public viewing.   
 
OLD BUSINESS: 
A. Update on Parking Lot Retention Wall  
Councilman Wall stated that the Town should go with the original plan of having poured concrete for 
the retaining wall. He stated he feels this would be stronger and better for long term. 
Motion: by Councilman Wall, seconded by Councilman Allred to construct with poured concrete and 
rebar for the retaining wall.   
Ayes: Councilmen Wall, Allred, Cardwell, and Councilwoman Barnes. 
Nays: None. 
Motion carried unanimously.           
 
B. Sewer Replacement- North 3rd Ave  
Public Works Director Joey Hudy informed Council that the estimate for replacing the sewer line on    
N. 3rd Avenue at the creek crossings would be approximately $18,000.  The cost for the entire project is 
$23,000.00. The recommendation from staff is to replace the line and set the new manhole for 
$23,000.00.  
Motion: by Councilman Cardwell to only replace sewer lines in creek in the amount of $18,000.00.   
Motion failed due to the lack of a second.  
Motion: by Councilman Allred, seconded by Councilman Wall, to replace sewer lines for the entire 
project in the amount of $23,000.00. 
Ayes: Councilmen Wall, Allred and Councilwoman Barnes. 
Nays: Councilman Cardwell 
Motion carried.  
 
C. Update on Chemical Tank Replacement  
Mike Sears gave an update to council that the construction at the water treatment plant was near 
completion and that they expect to be finished by the end of the month with the project. 
 
REMINDERS  
Town Hall will be Closed July 3, 2020 in observance of July 4th      
 
Motion: by Councilman Wall, seconded by Councilman Allred to recess the meeting to June 22, 2020 at 
4:00 p.m. at 101 N. 10th Avenue. 
Ayes: Councilmembers Allred, Barnes, Cardwell, and Wall 
Nays: None 
Motion carried unanimously. 
 



Council recessed at 6:30 p.m. 


